
To assist in meeting the cost of other services offered to students, the school requests parents to contribute to the below Voluntary 

Approved Requests: 

 Chaplaincy Fund: - An individual levy has been requested to support the presence of a Non-Denominational chaplain. The Chaplain provides a 

valuable service to the students and their families by encouraging, motivating and inspiring young people to be the best they can be and help 

them through life issues that may threaten their potential. This position is solely funded by the community and your donations. 

 Information Technology Fund – This cost is used towards the resourcing and updating of library and IT materials for all students. It is a valuable 

resource in assisting your child with their educational programs and having access to the most up to date and modern technology. The 

Department of Education provides limited funding to provide resources for this centre.  

 P&C Contribution – The P&C is comprised of voluntary members who make a vital contribution to the school. This contribution enables the 

P&C to purchase much needed equipment for student’s use. The P&C can also support in fundraising for school tours and PBS events  

 Bus Fund – An individual levy has been requested to support the College in purchasing and running of the College bus which is used for various 

excursions throughout the year.  

 Library Contribution – An individual levy has been requested to support the Library in the acquisition of resources for students to ensure 

current resources are readily available to supplement present-day curriculum. 

Payment of these costs is voluntary, however payment is encouraged and appreciated. 

Other Optional Costs – School Yearbook 

The Atwell College School Yearbook is a photo book published annually to record, highlight, and commemorate the past year at school. The Yearbook is 

available for purchase at a cost of $30.  Information on ordering and payment of the Yearbook will be made available to all parents/carers in Term 3. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amounts listed under Compulsory 

Charges are compulsory to pay by 

the end of Term 1. 

Subjects your child is 

undertaking at school. 

YOUR ACCOUNT EXPLAINED 

Year 11 & Year 12 

The following information is an example only provided to assist parents in understanding the school’s Charges and 

Contributions structure for their child. We wish to assure parents that all subject costs are approved by the School Board 

and all costings are accountable to the Department of Education and have been directed towards keeping the costs as low 

as possible. 


